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March 30, 1998

Nels Nelson

330 Lindley Place

Bozeman, MT 59715-4835

Dear Nels:
Well, here’s a copy of my latest efforts.  

I have eliminated most of the page numbers that were in Inger’s book.  However, I reference them in three locations.  Each photograph references the page number it is found in Inger’s book.  Also each table references Inger’s page number.  And then quite often at the end of contracts I put the page number where it is witnessed.

I started putting a box around the contracts and then putting them in gray just so I could try to see where they started and ended.  You’ll have to tell me if I messed up where one contract begins and the other one ends.

Actually, I went further, and every time Inger seemed to be quoting from another source, I put a border around it and a gray background.  Do you think that makes it any easier to read?

I seem to be changing Inger’s style of writing more and more.  I guess I’m thinking most Americans will want to be able to read it with American style grammar, as long as the names, dates, and places are correct.

I have put some of the changes from your last letter in, but I know I haven’t got them all.  I messed up and didn’t make a copy of what I sent you, so when I made changes, and then you referenced a certain page and line number, that line number was for a different location.

Anyway, how’s this for a plan?  I’ll send you a complete printout once a month.  You can start marking up this May printout that I’m sending you.  After you receive the June printout, you could maybe send back any May pages that you have marked up.  Either hand written or typed is fine.  If you typed on the back of the May page, I could easily find where it goes in the book.

I guess the main thing I need to know is if I’m completely wrong in the way I’m translating something.  It’s probably still too early to start correcting the English grammar of it.

One change that I didn’t make concerns Jens Bronstad.  In the first paragraph of her foreword, she mentions Jens Bronstad as a relative that has helped her do research.  That’s why I left the second to last paragraph on page 8 pretty much as it was.  Let me know if you disagree, and I’ll look at it again.

I do like converting the measurements including currency to dollars.  I think if we make clear that any time a “dollar”, or “foot”, or “bushel” or “mile” is mentioned that it is an American measurement.  At the end of Appendix A I still had some questons that you will see.  

Let me know if I am converting wrong.  I came up with a tunnland being 1,300 acres which is bigger than I thought it would be.

I may be going up to Cooperstown for a visit around the first of June, and if so it will probably be around the middle of June before I'm able to send the next update.

Goodbye for now and I'm looking forward to hearing from you again soon.

Your Cousin,
Ron Dahl

